Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, May 9, 2019, 5:30 p.m.

PLACE: Sanborn Event Center, 815 S Alabama Ave, DeLand, FL 32724

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management Number: 441414-1; 438968-2

Project Description: Taylor Road (State Road (S.R.) 15A) Access Management from West of S. Woodland Blvd (S.R. 15 (US 17/92)) to West of Adelle Avenue & Taylor Road Intersection Improvements S. Woodland Blvd. The public hearing is being held to review the latest design plans. The projects are funded for construction in July of 2020. The access management improvements will involve constructing concrete medians and traffic separators with left turn lanes and adding asphalt to U-turn areas on Taylor Road between S. Woodland Boulevard and South Adelle Avenue. A new traffic signal will be installed at South Clara Avenue. Safety improvements are also proposed at the intersection of Taylor Road and S. Woodland Boulevard. These include the construction of a traffic island between the through and right turn lanes at the intersection, as well as traffic signal, drainage, and pedestrian improvements that meet Americans with Disabilities Act current standards.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to FDOT compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting Jennifer Smith, FDOT District Five Title VI Coordinator at jennifer.smith2@dot.state.fl.us.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: A flier will be distributed at the meeting.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Gene Varano, FDOT Project Manager, by phone at (386)943-5145, or by email at gene.varano@dot.state.fl.us. Persons who require translation services (free of charge) should also contact Gene Varano by phone at (386)943-5145, or by email at gene.varano@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Gene Varano, FDOT Project Manager, by phone at (386)943-5145, or by email at gene.varano@dot.state.fl.us. Additional information is available on the project website at http://www.cflroads.com/project/441414-1/SR_15A_15_600_to_SR-15_from_US_17_92_to_Adelle_Ave.
